19 August 2011
Dear Middle School Parents,
Hello and welcome!  My name is Ms. C James and I will be teaching 7th and 8th grade Science and 8th grade math for this school year (2011-2012).  This is my fourth year at Clinton Christian and I am looking forward to a great year.
During the course of this school year each class will have several projects; laboratory projects we will complete in class, as well as individual and group projects.  The individual and group projects will be weighted more than a homework assignment.  We will set aside some class time for the students to work on the group projects, but some of the work for the individual and group projects will need to be done at home.
Students should expect to have a reading assignment each night.  Written assignments will be assigned and are due as directed.  No late assignments will be accepted.  If a student does not have their homework on the date due they will receive a zero and may not make it up (excused absences are the only exception).

7th Grade will be studying Life Science this year.  We will cover animal classification, plants, zoology, ecology, the cell, body systems, and genetics.  
· A composition notebook will be required for lab (it may not be used for other subjects or science class notes).  We will use the composition notebook to write up our labs.  I will be stressing reading comprehension and deductive reasoning so that the students may learn more effectively and put that knowledge to work.  
· We will have 4 main projects: 2 group projects (body systems and genetic disease/disorder), and 2 individual projects (the cell function and organization, and “My Environment”).   


8th Grade will be learning about Physical Science. We will cover matter, mechanics, weights and measures, electricity, introduction to chemistry, forces, and wave light and sound.  
· A composition notebook will be required for lab (it may not be used for other subjects or science class notes).  We will use the composition notebook to write up our labs.  I will be stressing reading comprehension and deductive reasoning so that the students may learn more effectively and put that knowledge to work.  

· We will have four projects: 2 group projects (simple machines and building an electric game board), and 2 individual projects (“Velocity and Acceleration” and “the Element Project”). Please note that students will need a calculator.  We will be doing a lot of math and without a calculator class work will be time consuming.  This is most important on test dates because students without a calculator may have difficulty with the math portion during the class period and extra time will not be given to students who come to class unprepared.


Pre-Algebra and Algebra will not be permitted to use calculators in class.  They will routinely have homework, but it is not meant to be overwhelming.
It is my suggestion that each student take 5-10 minutes each day per class to study; review notes and vocabulary.  This is in addition to homework and will make comprehension increase and overall study time decrease, we want to work effectively not simply hard.

There may be some changes made during the year and I will notify you of any changes.  I will also provide an instruction sheet for each project.  I have prepared a blog for the students.  On the blog they can some worksheets, assignments, project letters and help on topics they do not understand.  They may post questions and I will respond promptly.  The blog is designed to help the students stay on track and get help when needed.  The website is www.cjamesscience.weebly.com
I look forward to working with each of you this school year.   If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at cjames@clintonchristianpg.org or call 301-599-9600.  I will return your e-mails and phone calls promptly
God bless,
C. James
I can do all things through Christ which strengtheneth me.
                    -Philippians 4:13

I have prepared a wish list of things we will need for our labs/activities this year for those of you who would like to help.  Any assistance you are able to provide is truly appreciated.  I would like to than you all in advance for your help during this school year.  There will be additional consumables needed throughout the year and I will notify you when we will be using these.

Wish List
Facial Tissue
Hand Sanitizer
Baby wipes 
Clorox Wipes
Rock Salt
Ziploc Brand Freezer bags (quart and gallon size) (Ziploc Freezer are best, we use this for making ice cream when studying the properties of antifreeze)
Vinegar
Baking Soda
Marshmallows

Chocolate bars 

Graham crackers
Cotton Balls
2 Liter Bottle of Soda (any cheap brand is fine, this is not for consumption)
Mentos
Matchbox type cars
Stop Watches
Batteries (9V works best but any will work)
Juice (the flavor is not important)
Sugar
Balloons
Eye Droppers 
Putty or Molding Clay
Rubber Bands
Isopropyl Alcohol/Rubbing Alcohol

Pencil Sharpener (Heavy Duty)
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